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Lake Maspenock Preservation Association

Website: www.lmpa.org
Email: lmpa.org@verizon.net
Lake Maspenock Preservation Association

Annual Meeting, Minutes - June 3, 2019
Start time:  7:05 pm

51 members were in attendance

· Introduction of all Executive Board members

All board members introduced themselves to the membership

· Approve minutes from 5/15/19 meeting
Motion:  Drew

Second:  Tina
Unanimous
All Executive Board Meetings are open to members, can attend any time


· Treasurer’s Report – membership & financials 
Membership – currently 130 members
Bank balances - $7,590.38 in regular fund
$3,865.15 in Weed Fund
We will post financials to the website within 60 days

Need to discuss overspend at Spring Fling and violation of By-Laws:

The board wants the membership to know that we take this very seriously.  

This is one of our largest events, and most of the others are not as large

We were surprised by the number of attendees (lower than anticipated)

Membership has our commitment to only spend what the numbers reflect at the time of the event.  We will come to membership for a vote if we are close and need additional funding, and will scale back the event if necessary.

There was a suggestion by a member to have a Fall Cleanup as well as a Spring.  We will take this under consideration

· Elections (today’s elections in green)
	
	Serving
	Term Expires        

	PRESIDENT
	Drew Logan
	2021

	VICE PRESIDENT
	Jaime Goncalves
	2020

	SECRETARY
	Patty Holland
	2020

	TREASURER
	Tina MacConnell
	2019

	BOARD MEMBER #1
	Sabine St. Pierre
	2021

	BOARD MEMBER #2
	Matt DeMarzo
	2021

	BOARD MEMBER #3
	Mike Riley
	2019

	BOARD MEMBER #4
	Mark Sexton
	2019

	BOARD MEMBER #5
	Denise Votolato
	2020


Elections for tonight are in green:


Treasurer – Tina MacConnell, requests re-election, no opposition


Motion:  Drew



Second:  Patty



No nay votes from membership, quorum vote accepted

Board Member #3 – Mike Riley, requests re-election, no opposition



Motion:  Drew



Second:  Jaime



No nay votes from membership, quorum vote accepted


Board Member #4 – Mark Sexton, requests re-election, no opposition



Motion:  Drew



Second:  Tina



No nay votes from membership, quorum vote accepted
· Town of Hopkinton Lake Maspenock Weed Management Citizens Input Team update – Jaime Goncalves, Drew Logan, Cynthia Esthimer
--Semi-annual inspection was performed in the fall, there was more growth.

--We had expected an extended draw down but were unable to perform as a resident on one of the islands loses water from their well when this happens.  We were not able to get an inspection done this year of the well, but will plan to come up with a plan for next year.  Hope to get communications to resident within the next few weeks.

--Heavy weed growth is anticipated this year as a result of no extended draw down.

--Membership urged to please communicate any problem areas to LMPA

Question:  Is there a plan for extended draw down?

Answer:   We plan to formally communicate with resident and will let the membership know the outcome of that.

Weed Management Committee identified different ways to control the weeds:

· Impermeable barrier

· Harvesting

· Herbicides

· Water quality & monitoring update – Mark Sexton
Mark spoke about sampling, 3 times per year (April/August/November) samples are taken and send to a private lab

Ph, Ecoli, dissolved oxygen and phosphorus levels are very low

Ecoli levels rise in the summer but overall, lake water is healthy

· Boating safety recap – Mark Sexton
Normally we leverage the Mass Environmental Police to hold a class in Hopkinton for our membership.  All classes are public, so it ends up being less than 4-5 people from the membership attending.  The Environmental Police could not accommodate our request this year, so we posted the link to the MEP website where local classes could be attended.

Mark stressed awareness, take the course if you have not yet, and encourage those over 12 years old to attend as well.

If you see something, say something.  Self Policing the lake works really well, or call the Hopkinton Police if you see something.

· Lake cleanup recap – Sabine St Pierre
Not the best weather this year, but still had a great turnout

The dam was the roughest spot, several truckloads of junk removed

If you find loose boats, docks, etc. floating around, post on FB site or email LMPA directly so we can do that.

· Social committee update – Sabine St Pierre
We now have 14-15 social committee members that make the various events happen.  We are building our community, and these events are fun ways to celebrate the good we are doing.
· Recap of Pinz event, Spring Fling, Family Fun Day
Pinz – fun, popup event in the middle of winter, may have more of these to come

Spring Fling – less attendance than last year (120 last year, 88 this year)

Lesson learned, have the event before April vacation, possibly in March

Lots of new faces, and it was a very successful event

Family Fun Day – we will be having a magician this year instead of Animal Adventures, Sand Castle building contest, wrapped up around 4:00 pm

· Light up the Night – July 3
New event this year, light up your “front” yards (those facing the lake) with Christmas lights, tiki torches, be creative, but be safe, more info to come about Pontoon taxis
· Annual Boat Parade – July 4
As always, be creative!  Last year was great, keep up the good work!!

· 4rd Annual Cornhole Tourney – July 27
6 host houses hosting 24 teams again this year

Finals at Sweeney’s

Rain date, July 28th
Already have 16 teams signed up!

· 4rd Annual tailgate/chili cook-off – Fall 2018
Keeping with Traditional/Non-traditional theme for chili this year

Hoping for late September, early October game

· Sandy Beach/Parks & Rec update – Mike Riley
Mike organized Troop 4 to come to Sandy Beach to reclaim some of the sand that has made the beach area shallow.  They were able to hand dredge almost a foot off the buoy area, reclaiming swimming area.   Was done on March 17th while the lake was still drawn down, great job to Troop 4!!

· Lake Wise Program update – Cynthia Esthimer
5 people are interested and attending a few meetings.

Phase 1 offering, still a work in progress, hope to complete soon


Educational links


Products


Expand to lake community folks


Cost effective methods and filter water


A little behind on completing but hope to feed links and information through the LMPA website soon.  Patty to create a tab for the information to be stored on the website.

· New business, open meeting to discuss concerns, suggestions or feedback
Tragic event at Sandy Beach on Sunday was discussed.

A moment of silence was performed for drowning victim.


Paula Twomey spoke, she thanked the lake community for their efforts 
to save the boy, she was his teacher in the Worcester school system.
LMPA to discuss in length at next E-Board meeting, dedicate entire

meeting to discuss.

Kelly McDonald spoke about her story from last summer’s drowning at the Dam.  She read the membership a letter that she plans to send to Hopkinton, Upton, and Milford town officials, and asked if we could post it on FB and our Website.  She requested the support from the lake community to please support her.

Preventative approach suggestions from members – incorporate swimming lessons at a reduced cost, have AEDs at various points around the lake (sandy beach, private homes, etc), and supervision at the beach.  Education is most important.

· Adjourn
Motion:  Drew

Second:  Jaime

Unanimous

End time:  8:18 pm

